
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
              

 
 
 

 
 

                                                                 

   
     

. --merton -- .. 

Wimbledon Bridge
Changes in parking restrictions

Statutory consulattion 
October 2022 

The purpose of this newsletter is to inform you that in an attempt to address the antisocial parking 
of mopeds between Wimbledon Station forecourt and No 11 Wimbledon Bridge, the Council is 
proposing to remove the free parking bays and extend the existing waiting and loading restrictions. 
Please see plan. 

With parking removed, the space will be available for loading and unloading as well as for dropping 
off / picking up. 

To introduce the proposed restrictions, the Council will be undertaking a statutory consultation   
starting on 20th October which will conclude on 11th November 2022.      

A Notice of the Council's intention to introduce the new restrictions will be published in a local 
newspaper (Wimbledon and Wandsworth Times) and the London Gazette. Notices will also be 
posted on lamp columns in the vicinity. 

Representations against the proposals described in this Notice must be made no later than 11th 

November 2022. Please quote reference ES/Wimbridge/22. It is essential that your full name and 
postal address are provided within your representation.  

Objections must relate only to the elements of the proposal that are subject to this statutory 
consultation and must be made by emailing trafficandhighways@merton.gov.uk or write to 
Environment & Regeneration Department, Future Merton, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, 
Morden, Surrey, SM4 5DX. Please quote reference ES/Wimbridge/22. 

A response to any representation will not be made until a final decision is made by the Cabinet 
Member. 

WARD COUNCILLORS (contact details of Ward Councillors are provided for information purposes only) 

Hillside 
Councillor Susie Hicks       Susie.Hicks@merton.gov.uk 
Councillor Daniel Holden   Daniel.Holden@merton.gov.uk 

Wimbledon Town and Dundonald 

Councillor Anthony Fairclough    Anthony.Fairclough@merton.gov.uk 
Councillor Paul Kohler   Paul.Kohler@merton.gov.uk 
Councillor Simon McGrath          Simon.McGrath@merton.gov.uk 

Cllr Stephen Alambritis - Cabinet Member for Transport   Stephen.Alambritis@merton.gov.uk 
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